
ISDUP OCTOBER 2024 BULLETIN 
October 8, 2024 

            
Regional Representatives, Company Presidents, Associates, and Daughters of Utah Pioneers: 
 

We hope you have a great month.  Happy Halloween! 
 

Please distribute to Camp Captains. 
 

Points of Interest: 
 

• The Pioneer Memorial Museum will be closed October 14/Columbus Day; November 
11/Veterans Day; November 25-29/Thanksgiving. 
 

• Welcome to our new Members of Daughters of Utah Pioneers!  We had 100 women who 
joined in the month of September.  Congratulations!   

 

• International Dues 
The International dues have been raised to $20.00.  International dues received from 
Members and Associates of DUP are critical for the day-to-day operating costs of the 
Society.  We thank all our Daughters for their support for the organization. 

 

• Dues Processing 
This is the month for the collection of dues.   

o Camps:  Forward to the Company the Camp Dues Summary Sheet, a copy of the 
Camp Roster with International and Company dues marked in the right-hand column, 
any corrections to Members/Associates information on the Roster, and one check for 
the total of Company dues and International dues.  Do the math and recheck for 
accuracy.   

o Companies:  Forward to International the Company Dues Summary Sheet, all Camp 
Rosters, and one check for International dues by October 31.  Double check that the 
total of dues being paid balances with the number of Daughters/Associates paying.  
Do the math and recheck for accuracy before mailing to International. 

 

• The Christmas Open House will be Friday December 6 at 10:00 a.m. 
 

• Congratulations to Juab County Daughters of Utah Pioneers for the dedication of markers 
in Nephi on September 21.  DUP Marker #2, “Salt Creek Fort,” originally constructed in 
1954, DUP Marker #196, “Early Schools,” originally constructed in 1934, and a 
commemorative marker listing 17 Founding Families were dedicated. 
 



• The Pioneer Memorial Museum is a fun place to visit.  In September, there were more than 
1,500 visitors who represented 27 different countries and 33 states.  Consider bringing your 
family or DUP Camp to the Museum – we are open Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. 
to 4:30 p.m. 
 

• Planning ahead for 2025 our International Seminar/Convention will be held on June 21 at 
Woods Cross High School.  
 

• We encourage Camp Members to search out the inactive Members on their Camp Rosters 
and invite them to participate in Camp meetings and activities. 

 

• IMPORTANT!!!!!  Music Leader Update 
For those DUP music leaders needing to access the music from cell phones:  Please type the 
following web address:  www.isdup.org and press go. This will take you to our new DUP 
light green webpage.  At the top right of the screen, touch the three lines.  Touch the down 
arrow by Leadership.  Touch Music. Make sure you scroll left to see the whole page.  You 
can access sheet music, vocal music, or accompaniment to play on your phone. 

 

• Zoom Camps!   
Many Daughters have responded to the opportunity to participate in Zoom Camp meetings 
based on living in an area where no Camp is available to them or as a way to accommodate 
their needs. If interested, contact a leader listed in your Time Zone below: 
o Mountain Time Zone – based in St. George, Utah – contact Dantzelle Allen, 

dantzelle@gmail.com.  
o Mountain Time Zone – based in Denver, Colorado – contact Bobbi Brook, 

lilydog5brook@hotmail.com.  
o Central Time Zone – based in Port St. Louis, Missouri – contact Juline Hokanson, 

julinah@gmail.com.  
o Pacific Time Zone – based in Los Altos-SF Bay, California – contact Pat Yencho, 

patyen@earthlink.net.  
o Pacific Time Zone – based in Puget Sound, Washington – contact Barbara Pollard, 

clbjpollard@gmail.com.  
o Eastern Time Zone – based in Arlington, Virginia – contact Vinette Bowman, 

vbowman01@verizon.net.  
o Hawaii-Aleutian Time Zone – based in Hawaii – contact Debra Chun, 

debrakomatsu@yahoo.com. 
 

• The Ten-Year Camp Initiative 
The Ten-Year Camp Initiative was introduced in 2023 as a planning tool in which Camp 
Members were encouraged to assess their membership to make a plan for the 
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perpetuation of their Camp. We encourage all Camps to continue this effort. The Ten-Year 
Camp Initiative recommendations and worksheet are available on our website homepage. 

 

• ADA Requirements 
Please be advised that DUP Museums and other buildings are required by law to follow the 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) 

 

Thank you for all your hard work, enthusiasm, and support for Daughters of Utah Pioneers.   
  

 

Sincerely, 
 

ISDUP Executive Board 

ISDUP International Board 

International Society Daughters of Utah Pioneers 

300 N Main St, Salt Lake City, UT 84103-1699; 801-532-6479 
 


